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Re: (Docket No. FDA-2022-D-1061; 87 FR 64057) Select Updates for the Breakthrough Devices Program 
Guidance: Reducing Disparities in Health and Healthcare; Comments of the American College of Radiology 
 
The American College of Radiology (ACR)— a professional association representing more than 41,000 diagnostic 
radiologists, interventional radiologists, radiation oncologists, nuclear medicine physicians and medical physicists—
appreciates the opportunity to respond to the draft guidance from the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) 
addressing “Select Updates for the Breakthrough Devices Program Guidance: Reducing Disparities in Health and 
Healthcare” (Docket No. FDA-2022-D-1061), published in the Federal Register on October 21, 2022 (87 FR 64057).  
The American College of Radiology strongly supports technological innovation and FDA’s key role in providing 
reasonable assurance of the safety and effectiveness of medical devices used in radiology patient care. 
 
The FDA’s Breakthrough Devices Program enables prioritization of agency resources for expediting the existing 
pathways to market for certain medical device and device-led combination products 
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FDA proposal to share breakthrough device designation already made public by the sponsor:  Breakthrough 
Device designations are generally non-public unless disclosed by the sponsor, or until the device benefitting from the 
program has completed FDA’s premarket process.  In the proposed guidance update for Section III.C “Designation 
Review Process,” FDA proposed to publicly disclose a Breakthrough Device designation that has been previously 
publicly disclosed or acknowledged by the sponsor of the Breakthrough Device designation request. Additionally, 
once a designated Breakthrough Device obtains marketing authorization for an indication consistent with its 
Breakthrough Device designation, FDA intends to publicly disclose its Breakthrough Device designation status for 
that indication for use.  However, 


